
James P. Vondale, Director 
Automotive Safety Office 
Environmental & Safety Engineering 

Fairlane Plaza South 
330 Town Center Drive 
Dearborn, MI 48126-2738 USA 

February 9, 2007 

Mr. Daniel C. Smith 
Associate Administrator for Safety Assurance 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
400 Seventh Street, S.W., Room 5321 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

Subject: Amendment to the Ford Motor Company (Ford) Notification Letter for Land Rover 
Voluntary Recall No. B016 - Certain 2005-2006 LR3 Petrol Fuel Tanks 

This is an amendment to Ford's December 15, 2006,49 CFR Part 573 Defect and Non- 
compliance notification that expanded Land Rover Recall No. B016 (NHTSA 
number 07V-011) to certain 2005 and 2006 model year Land Rover LR3 vehicles. Information 
in the 573.6 (c) (8) Service Program section is being updated to provide revised timing 
information. 

Sincerely, 



ATTACHMENT 

49 CFR Part 573 - DEFECT INFORMATION REPORT 
B016 - CERTAIN 2005-2006 MODEL YEAR LAND ROVER LR3 VEHICLES - PETROL FUEL 

TANKS 

Pursuant to Part 573 of Title 49 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Defect and 
Noncompliance Reports, Ford submits the following information amending that previously 
provided concerning a safety recall action that its wholly owned subsidiary, Land Rover, is 
voluntarily initiating. 

573.6 (c) (8) Service Program 

In the December 15, 2006, notification letter, which expanded the original scope of Recall 
B016 (Pool), it was stated that Land Rover would notify the additional owners during the week 
of January 29, 2007. Regrettably, Land Rover is unable to obtain a sufficient supply of fuel 
tank assemblies to support this timing. Unforeseen equipment failures at the fuel tank supplier 
have delayed the production of the replacement tanks. 

Land Rover now plans to notify owners during the week of February 26, 2007. 


